
22nd Sunday In Ordinary Time                                                                       August 28, 2016   

St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
First Mass Celebrated on September 7, 1919 

 

Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic, Pastor 
Rev. John V. Kerber, Retired 

Deacon Joseph J. Iovanna 
Deacon J. Gerard Quinn, J.C.L. 

New Parishioners are Welcome! 
For information: Call our Parish Rectory 314.352.2111 ext. 4 

 www.magdalen.org 
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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Church & Rectory: 4924 Bancroft Ave. St. Louis, Missouri 63109 

Phone 314.352.2111  Rectory Fax 314.481.7661 
Parish Website: www.magdalen.org 

Archdiocese of St. Louis Website: www.archstl.org 

Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 3 
Email: johnborcic@archstl.org 
 

In Residence: Rev. John J. Kerber 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 107 
 

Deacon: Joseph J. Iovanna  
Phone:   707.1803 
  

Deacon: J. Gerard Quinn J.C.L. 
Phone:     631.3880 
 

Parish Secretary: Fran Voss   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 
Email:  smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 

Minister to Senior Parishioners: Marilyn Muegge  
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 5 
Email:  smmseniors@yahoo.com 
 

Maintenance Department: Steve Jackson 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 7 
 

Bookkeeper: Terry Signaigo 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 6 (Tuesday mornings only) 
 

Music Director: Keith Ballentine 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 (leave a message) 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 2 

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses:     Weekday Mass: 
Saturday: 4:30pm     Monday thru Friday:  8:00am 
Sunday: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 

Daily Rosary: Mon. thru Fri. before 8:00am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Every first 
Friday of the month from 8:30am until 12-noon  
 

Holy Hour: Every 1st Saturday of the month at 
9:15am 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Rectory 
   
\ 

Weddings:  Couples contemplating Marriage should 
contact the Pastor as soon as they have made a      
decision to marry and at least six months prior to 
their intended date of Marriage so that proper prepa-
rations can be made. 
 

Communion to the Sick:  We are happy to bring 
Holy Communion to those who are confined to their 
homes.  Please contact the rectory to make arrange-
ments. 
 

Perpetual Help Devotions: Tuesday following 
8:00am Mass 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday between 
3:30pm and 4:10pm (or by appointment)  

Rectory Office Hours 
 
8:30am —  7:30pm   Monday through Thursday 
8:30am —  4:00pm   Friday 
 

 

Closed  
Saturday and Sundays,  

National Holidays  
and  

      Holy Days of Obligation   

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISHIONERS 
For registration and other information please contact 

 
Our Lady of Sorrows School 
5831 So. Kingshighway Blvd. 

314.353.1451 
St. Ambrose School 

5130 Wilson Ave.  
314.772.1437 

St. Raphael the Archangel 
6000 Jamieson Ave. 

314.352.9474 
South City Deanery PSR 

4170 Delor 
Nancy Haselhorst 

314.773-3070 
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Weekly Offertory 
August 21, 2016 

 
Envelopes    $     3,926.00 
Loose                          346.00 
_______________________________________ 
Total     $     4,272.00 
 

Collection as of 07-01-16 
     $   30,726.44 
Magdalen Specials 
Soup Kitchen                       150.00 
St. Vincent de Paul                        291.00 
Pro-Life        4.00 
Tuition Assistance                                          30.00        
________________________________________ 
Total     $        475.00 
 
Thank you for your gifts to God and our Parish. 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

You may have read in the Saint 
Louis Review a few weeks ago 
announcing the retirement of 
Deacon Gerry Quinn.  His retire-

ment is effective September 1st.  Deacon Gerry will 
continue to serve the parish in a small capacity     
during the time that I am on pilgrimage to Rome, 
Lourdes, and Fatima.  After that he will be fully    
retired from service at St. Mary Magdalen. 
 

Deacon Gerry has served both the Archdiocese of 
St. Louis and our parish for many, many years.  His 
service includes not only the parish of St. Mary 
Magdalen, but also the parishes of Holy Cross in 
Baden, and Immaculate Conception in Maplewood.  
He was the Director of the Permanent Diaconate 
program for the Archdiocese in its formative years, 
and he also served in the Archdiocesan Marriage 
Tribunal.  He has also been a teacher, preacher, con-
fidant and colleague to many priests and deacons. 
 

The parish would like to show its gratitude to him 
and his wife, Joann, for his many years of service, 
and her great support of him in his ministry as     
Deacon. Therefore, following the 10:30am Mass on 
Sunday, September 25th there will be a reception for 
Deacon Gerry and Joann in the school hall.  The   
reception will continue until 1pm to give everyone 
an opportunity to express their personal appreciation 
for a job well done.  Light refreshments will be 
served. 
 

Deacon Gerry has asked that there be no gifts.  
However, if anyone wishes to express their thanks in 
a monetary way, he would appreciate those gifts be 
designated to the St. Mary Magdalen St. Vincent de 
Paul Society. 
 
Please plan to join us on Sunday, September 25, 
2016 – 11:30am until 1:00pm. 
 
Thank you Deacon Gerry.  We wish you the very 
best for an enjoyable retirement. 
 
God bless, 
Msgr. John Borcic 

STEWARDSHIP  
 God Showers His Mercy On Us 

  
James, in his Epistle states, “what good is it, my 

brothers, if someone says he has faith but does not 
have works? Can that faith save him?  

If a brother or sister is poorly clothed and lacking in 
daily food, and one of you says to them, ‘Go in 

peace, be warmed and filled,’ without giving them 
the things needed for the body, 

what good is that ? So also faith by itself, if it does 
not have works, is dead. “  

  
 Your help to continue the ‘works’ of our Parish 

Community is needed! 
  

SAVE THE DATE – OCTOBER 2016 

                                         
WILL YOU MAKE A DIFFERENCE? 

 

The Vocation Chalice has been      
accepted by individuals and families     
continually since September 20, 2015. 
We are most grateful. We need people 
willing to take the chalice for the next 

couple of months.  If you would like to receive the 
chalice for one week during this time period, please 
call Fran (352-2111 ext 4) at the  rectory.   
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Prisoner Bike Repair 
Program  

Benefits St. Louis Kids  
 
 

Fr. Thomas Bryon’s Caritas  
Organization is working with the downtown St. Louis 
U.S. Probation Office who is helping to provide bikes 
to St. Louis-area    children. 
 

Under the program, prisoners at USP Marion are    
refurbishing old bicycles and donating them to      
children who might not otherwise have a ride.   
 

If you have a bike, in any condition, OR, just parts of 
a bike, contact Joe Miklovic @ 353-1062 for pick-up 
or questions.  

1st Sunday Donuts and Coffee 
September 4, 2016 

 

Hosted by the Rectory staff next Sunday, 
September 4 after the 8:00am and 
10:30am Masses in the School hall.  

Please join the staff and other parishioners for re-
freshments an conversation.  If you are new in the 
parish or just visiting ...we would love for you to 
join us! 

This week in our Parish… 
8:00 am Daily Mass Monday through Friday 
 

Monday, August 29, 2016  
Quilters    9:00a      Qrm 
 

Tuesday, August 30, 2016 
SVDP Meeting  6:45p       MR 
 

Friday, September 2, 2016 
First Friday Exposition  8:30a– 12noon     CH 
 

Saturday, September 3, 2016 
First Saturday Holy Hour 9:15a                     CH 
Reconciliation   3:30p-4:10p          CH 
Mass    4:30p       CH 
 

Sunday, September 4, 2016 
Donuts after the 8:00 and 10:30am Masses     SH 
Mass      8:00a       CH 
Mass    10:30a       CH 

Southampton Neighborhood Association 
Community Electronic Recycling Drive 

September 17, 2016 
9am—noon 

Hope Lutheran Church 
(corner of Brannon & Itaska) 

All are welcome. SpectrumEcycle processes most 
electronic and technology devices whether they are 
working or non-working (think anything with a cord 
or battery). You can also bring us your old recharge-
able batteries CDs, DVDs and VHS tapes for recy-
cling. There are some fees for some TV and com-
puter monitors. Questions about what they are ac-
cepting  

SpectrumEcycle    
314-428-0777  info@spectrumecycle.com   

Rain or shine. 

Stewardship Reflection 
“Rather, when you hold a banquet, invite the poor, 
the crippled, the lame, the blind; blessed indeed will 
you be because of their inability to repay you.”            
- Luke 14:13-14 
 
 

We have a difficult time with the concept of giving 
without expecting something in return.  Even when 
we give to charity we often want something in re-
turn—a raffle ticket, a dinner, or a chance to play golf 
Yet, as Christian stewards we need to remember that 
the true reward for our giving awaits us in heaven. 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
Friday, September 2, 2016 

In our church chapel after the 8:00am Mass and end-
ing with Benediction at 12noon.  Come spend a least 
an hour in prayer in front of the Blessed Sacrament.  
What a wonderful way to share some time with Our 
Lord. 

First Saturday Holy Hour 
Saturday, September 3, 2016 

All are invited to attend First Saturday Holy Hour 
on September 3, 2016—the chapel doors of the 
church will be open at 9:00am and the Rosary will 
be begin at 9:15am. 
 
At Fatima Our Lady requested a First Saturday Holy 
Hour for world peace.  Please join us! 
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What does it mean to 
be a Catholic in the 
Archdioceses of St. 
Louis?  
 

It means fostering 
Missionary Discipleship: the ongoing process of    
encountering Jesus, growing in our relationship and 
knowledge of Him and sharing Him constantly. 
 

Because we are more than just our fish fries...we are 
the Body of Christ.  Learn more at beone.archstl.org. 

Candlelight Rosary Procession  
- September 8, 2016 

 

The World Apostolate of Fatima is sponsoring a 
Candlelight Rosary Procession on Thursday, Sept. 8 
beginning at 7 pm at Cure of Ars Catholic Church, 
670 S. Laclede Station Road. We will proceed 
around the church grounds to the Marian 
Grotto.  Following the procession we will return to 
the church for benediction.  Please make time to join 
us as we ask for Our Lady's intercession for our 
country and world and our own intentions.  For 
more information call 314-562-5927.  

Mark your Calendars!! 
 

Flu Shots  
at St. Mary Magdalen 

Sunday, October 2, 2016  
  

2016 FLU SHOTS:  Mark your calendar for 
this easy and convenient way to get yourself 
immunized against the seasonal flu.  The Visit-
ing Nurse Association (VNA) is scheduled to be 
here to give out Flu Shots: 
  
DATE:  Sunday, October 2nd 
TIME:   9-11 a.m. 
PLACE: St. Mary Magdalen Church  
                                        - Parish Hall    
  

Reservations are required.  The insurance plans 
accepted by the VNA will be listed in next 
week’s bulletin.  To reserve your flu shot or if 
you have questions or need more information, 
please call Marilyn (Minister to Senior Parishion-
ers), at 352-2111 ext 5. 
  

It is also Donut Sunday at the Parish hall! 

Help Wanted 
Owner, Mark Martin, of The Neighborhood Car 
Wash on Kingshighway across from the Home     
Depot is interested in hiring an individual to assist 
with the maintenance of the car wash.  This is a part 
time position.  Mark thought he would reach out to 
the local parishes to inquire if there is anyone who 
might want to pick up a little extra income.  If inter-
ested please call Jim DeVous at 314.771.1075 and 
leave a  message. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

Many of you are aware of the news story featured on 
various media outlets recently regarding “High lead 
levels found at multiple St. Louis Public 
Schools” (St. Louis Post-Dispatch and Fox2News). 
 

The school administration of the Archdiocese is 
keenly aware of this, and is addressing it in consulta-
tion with the Archdiocesan Office of Building and 
Real Estate.  In addition, the School Office has made 
all pastors and principals aware of this through a let-
ter sent this past week. 
 

Even though we no longer have a school we still use 
our building for a number of meetings, dinners,      
parties, and other get-togethers.  The safety of our 
parishioners, our staff, and those who make use of 
our school building is of primary importance to us.  
Please be assured that this matter will be addressed in 
a timely manner. 
 

It has been suggested that every school (building) 
have testing done to see if there are any levels of lead 
in the water system. All schools and parishes have 
been given the names of two companies that have 
dealt with this issue in the Archdiocese of Saint Louis 
in the past.  We will contact one of them and ask that 
they come to test the water in our school building at 
their earliest convenience.  We have no reason to be-
lieve, at this time, that there is any danger, but we 
would rather be safe than sorry. 
 

Again, the safety of all people who use our facilities 
is of primary importance to us. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Msgr. John Borcic 
Pastor 
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Cute-some Two-some! 

 
Nick & Agnes  

Wiltgen 

Photo by Marilyn 
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Please pray for healing and strength  
for… Andy Barker, Gary Barker,  Jason Beardslee, 
Marian Brandel, Mike Buck, Marcy Buckles, Mary 
Cates, Stanley Coffey, Jr., Fred Commons, Susan 
DeBarry, George Dent, Mary Elkins, Carrie 
Epperson, Pat Fahey, William Fortner, Genny Fujar-
ski, Kyle Gabris, Marie Gambino, Nancy Gambino, 
Ellen Gianella, Tony Greco, Dolores Greer, Charlie 
Haines, Jimmy Harvatin, Pete Harvatin, Elizabeth 
Hawkins, Cynthia Henderson, Ed Howard, Margaret 
Jackson, Janette Jewel, Geraldine Karlsen, Marie 
Kellner, Michael Krawczyk, Patricia Kennedy, Ed 
Legge, Katie Maninger, Eric Mather, Mary Mather, 
Irene Mazzola, Jackie McGilligan, Julianne McMil-
ler, Bob Meyer, Lou Ann Michaels, Sue Micciche, 
Ray Miles, Julie Moser, Mary Muelhlberg, Liam 
Niemira, Kris Onanian, Patricia Reinarman, Mike 
Savens, Marge Scheu, Curt Schuchardt, Lucille   
Seper, Steve Snelling, Becca Niemira Steinmetz, 
Dodie Stollhans, Jean Sullivan, Agnes Wiltgen, Lois 
Zitzmann … and for all our homebound and 
nursing home parishioners and for their family 
and friends who take care of them.  

Mass Intentions 
 

Monday, August 29, 2016  
   8:00 A.M.  Lois Zitzmann—Special Intention 
   8:00 A.M.   Deceased Members of the  
           Sunflower Club 
   
                

Tuesday,  August 30, 2016 
   8:00 A.M. Jim Birkenmeier 
   8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society 
 

Wednesday, August 31, 2016 
  8:00 A.M.  Margaret Crawford 
  8:00 A.M.  Purgatorial Society 
 
 

Thursday, September 1, 2016 
  8:00 A.M.  Sal Capizzi                 
  

 

Friday, September 2, 2016 
  8:00 A.M.  Delmar Lane 
 
   

Saturday, September 3, 2016 
  4:30 P.M.  Edward Quante 

 

Sunday, September 4, 2016  
  8:00 A.M.  Minnie Giardina 
10:30 A.M.  For the People of the Parish 

Servers 
 

Saturday, September 3,  2016 4:30PM 
Alex & Tiffany Sakamoto 
 

Sunday, September 4, 2016  8:00 AM 
Vincent, Zelle & Ada Laury  
 
 

Sunday, September 4, 2016 10:30 AM 
Harry Signaigo 

Eucharistic Ministers 
 

Saturday, September 3, 2016 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier, Pat Grotegeers, Joan Jewel,  
Kris Onanian 
 

Sunday, September 4, 2016 8:00 AM 
2 Volunteers needed 
 
             

Sunday, September 4, 2016 10:30 AM 
Bob & Miriam Marek, Mary Elkins, Ray & Mary 
Schaefer, Ray Morales 

Lectors 
 

Saturday, September 3, 2016 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier 
 

Sunday, September 4, 2016 8:00 AM 
Rob Dirnbeck 
 

Sunday, September 4, 2016 10:30 AM  
Sara Marek                              



22nd Sunday In Ordinary  Time                                   August 28, 2016 

Bulletin Number:  
               59200 
 
 CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS 
  St. Mary Magdalen Church  
  4924 Bancroft Avenue 
  St. Louis, MO 63109 
 
 TELEPHONE: (314 )352-2111 Ext. 4 
 
 CONTACT PERSON: Fran Voss 
 
 EMAIL: smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 
 
 SOFTWARE 
  MSPublisher 2007 
  Adobe Acrobat X 
  Windows 7 
 
 PRINTER 
  HP Color Laser Jet CP2025 
 
  
 TRANSMISSION TIME 
  Thursday 11:00 
 
 SUNDAY DATE OF PUBLICATION 
  August 28, 2016 
 
 NUMBER OF PAGES SENT 
  1 through 8 
 
 SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS 


